
 

13 October 2023 
 
Colin Hopkins 
Principal Project Lead 
Premium Resource Consent 
Auckland Council  
  
 
HERNE BAY TRUNK SEWER - AMENDMENTS TO APPLICATION 
 
 
Dear Colin,  
 
 
Watercare is seeking to amend the Herne Bay Trunk Sewer resource consent (BUN60420393). The 
intention of this change is to remove the requirement to connect into EOP1019, which is located 
within No. 15 Cremorne Street.  

A summary of the proposed amendments to the lodged resource consent application are as follows: 

• Removal of all works to connect the interception pipeline to EOP1019 within No. 15 Cremorne 
Street and Nos. 3 and 6 River Terrace; 

• Removal of proposed interception pipeline between EOP1019 and a new manhole at the 
intersection of River Terrace and Wairangi Street, including excavations within River Terrace; 

• Removal of the portions of interception pipeline within Wairangi Street and Stack Street. 

The sections of pipeline to be removed from the project, including new manholes and connections 
to existing infrastructure, are shown below as Figure 1. As these changes only seek to remove works 
proposed from the notified resource consent, there will be no new or increased effects to those 
previously assessed. 

 

Figure 1: Portion of connecting pipeline to be removed from application. 



 
 

Diversions of overflows away from EOP1019 are still required for Watercare to meet its existing 
discharge consent conditions and to ensure the project objectives are met. Work will still be 
required to EOP1019 in 15 Cremorne Street at a later date. Future resource consents will be 
required. Watercare will directly engage with the landowners to regarding site access (if necessary, 
via its rights under s181(4) of the Local Government Act 2002) to inspect this manhole and address 
any effects of these upgrade works. The updated drawing with the removed section will be provided 
next week.  

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
William Hung 

Senior Planner 

Watercare Services Limited 


